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Together we will be DARING and ROBUST 
learners. 
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Dear Parents and Caregivers 
 
I would like to wish all members of the North Parmelia PS community a safe and relaxing holiday 
break.  School resumes for students on Wednesday 26 April 2023.  I would like to thank the 
students for their efforts and staff for the contribution they have made to the children’s education.  
Also, thank you to parents and community members for their support of the school throughout the 
term. 

  
A big thank you to the P and C.  This term the P and C has organised a number of very successful 
lunch days, the Colour Run and conducted the Easter Raffle.  The P and C is adding to the positive 
atmosphere in the school as well as fund raising to support Mathletics, Reading Eggs and much 
more.  These are two very engaging programs and are only a small part of the wonderful work that the 
P and C is engaged in to benefit our school.   
 
I would like to thank Mr Tang for his efforts this term with swimming training before school. The 
Interschool Swimming Carnival was held yesterday at the Kwinana Recquatic Centre. It was a super 
day and the students acquitted themselves very well. 
   
The Easter Hat parade was conducted yesterday and it was a huge success. Thank you to the entire 
NPPS community for supporting this event. 
  
Today we will conduct the ANZAC Observance.  It will be conducted at 2.00 pm in the Undercover 
area.  This is an extremely important assembly as it recognises the enormous sacrifice of men and 
women of the armed forces. A sacrifice that has allowed the present generation to enjoy the privileged 
life we now all enjoy. 
    
In perfect weather for a cricket carnival, selected students participated in the Interschool Cricket 
competition at Thomas Oval last Thursday.  Once again it is very pleasing to be able to report that the 
competition was conducted in a very positive and supportive manner.  The students of North Parmelia 
PS consistently demonstrate superb behaviour and engagement when representing the school on 
excursions and at sporting fixtures.  Parents and carers can feel very proud of their children and the 
leadership they demonstrate.  Thanks to Mr Tang and the staff that supported the students at 
Thomas Oval.  The students have been training for some time which was revealed through the skills 
development they demonstrated. 
  
Earlier this term the school launched PBS – Positive Behaviour Support a program to reinforce good 
behavioural habits and the school’s core values of friendship, respect, excellence and determination.  
As mentioned at our last assembly, overall the students at North Parmelia PS are well-behaved, they 
make good choices and they respect and support other students individually and culturally.  The PBS 
program will use Dojo points, rewards and badges to make a good school even better. 

 
Peter Elsegood 

Principal 

We would like to acknowledge the traditional custodians of this land and 
waters of Australia and the Torres Strait. We respect all Aboriginal and 
Torres Strait people – their customs and their beliefs.  We also pay our 
respects to elders past and present with particular acknowledgement to the 
Whadjuk people of the Noongar nation, the traditional owners of the land that 
our school is built upon. 

 



 

 

Colour Run: 
 
What an amazing day, we would like to take this opportunity to thank the staff, 
students and parents for their support of this event.  Community support is 
always needed when running an event such as this.  We would like to thank all 
the volunteers who helped set up and helped paint and water students during 
the event. 
 
We would like to take this opportunity to give a huge thank you to Northwest 

Coastal Holdings and Big W who supplied a lot of the equipment which was 
used on the day.   
 
Amount raised as at  24 March is $5,000.  We will advise the final amount at the 
beginning of next term.  What a great amount.  Well done to everyone! 
 
Mothers Day stall: Term 2.  If anyone has items they can donate for the stall 
please leave them at the front office for the P&C to collect.  If you are able to give 
up some time to help out on these events please leave your name with Susan and 
she will pass the information on. 
 
CANTEEN:  Unfortunately, until further notice the canteen will not be open at 
Friday recess times.  Lunch orders will still continue every 2nd Friday.  This 
Friday is a lunch order day so please make sure orders are into the office before 
2.45pm, Thursday. 
 
We hope everyone has a great Easter break.  Stay safe and we will see you all 
next term. 
 

P&C 
Committee Members 



 

 

The Aussie of the Month award recognises personal endeavour, achievement 

and contribution to the community. 

The award  reflects some of the values we share 
as Australians, a sense of fair play, generosity of 
spirit, commitment to community participation 

and a real concern for the environment.   

At each classroom assembly, the students of the 
class vote for a student who they feel lead by 
example and are a role model for the school.  The 
student is presented with an Aussie Bear, badge 

and certificate.   

Congratulations to Julien D. for being Room 15’s 

Aussie of the Month recipient. 

Congratulations to the following students who received Honour 
Certificates at our assembly on Tuesday, 28 March 2023. 
 
PP1   Jaxson C.       Manasseh A. 
PP2   Aaliyah U.       Raven R. 
Room 1  Arabella L.       Jovan J. 
Room 2  Zaylin S.       Mia-Grace D. 
Room 3  Jaspar A.       Felicity R. 
Room 4  Gabriella R.       Sofira H. 
Room 6  Bryce P.        Ruby P. 
Room 8  Jaxon B.   Violet R.  Maddison H. 
Room 13 Mikaila M.   Anton L.  Ruby P. 
Room 14 Kaitlin B.   Lucas M.  Elijah K. 
Room 15 Justin I.   Violet P.   Isabella H. 
LOTE  Amari K. Ruby P.  Youssef E. Anton L. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
We have some wonderful Magicians of Maths who have been working hard on Mathletics 

since the beginning of this school year.  
 

We have our first Gold Certificate this assembly, a big congratulations to:  Aaradhya P. 
from Room 8. 
 

There were also some other wonderful results leading to another 6 Silver Certificate’s 
being presented to: 
 

Aaradhya P.     Room 8  Tamia-Rose S.   Room 13   Kaisjah T.    Room 15 
Tyrone T.   Room  6  Lily P.     Room 3    Violet P.       Room 15 

 
There were also 37 Bronze Certificate’s awarded to students. 
 
Congratulations to all those students who have been working so hard on their math skills. 



 



 






